## **Cain Janice**

From:

Kathleen <velablanca@aol.com>

Sent:

Thursday, February 22, 2018 7:20 PM

To:

Sen Roblan; Sen Linthicum; Sen Bentz; Sen Dembrow; Sen Gelser; Sen Hass;

en.ChuckThomsen@oregonlegislature.gov; Cain Janice; SED Exhibits

Subject:

HB 4113

Dear Members of the Senate Education Committee,

I am writing in support of HB 4113, mandatory class size bargaining. Class size is a very important factor in school funding, student learning conditions, and teacher working conditions; thus, the entire school community has a stake in how to balance class size as an expense/benefit in relation to all the other expenditures and/or cuts a district might make.

This bill is not a mandatory class size bill, it is a mandatory discussion bill. If we are not discussing the elephant in the room, class size, we're not having a very realistic conversation. It's time to have one. Please support moving HB 4133.

Kathleen Jeskey Canby, OR 97013

<sup>\*</sup>Further contact information, if needed, can be requested by replying to this email address